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Roemer Hall with its mantle of snow at Christmas time. 1943. Lindenwood's 
campas in winter has a charm all its own which evokes memories of happy, 
busy college days and warm friendships that endure through the year. 
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Cu1t'ien t Comment--;:-;;:;;:;;~~~~~ 
. By PRESIDENT GAGE 

FOLLOWING the first severe bombing of Manches­
ter, England, loitering on streets was strictly pro­

hibited. Thereafter the editor of The Guardian was 
standing alone on a street corner in the blackness of 
night. A policeman ordered the editor to disperse. The 
editor, who was inclined to be obedient, knew that he 
could go away but did not know how to go simulta­
neously in different directions. To disperse seemed to 
be beyond intellectual comprehension and physical 
possibility. 

However ridiculous the policeman's order may 
have been when applied to individuals rather than 
crowds, it, nevertheless, has serious implications. It 
merits a bit of soul-searching. Tests for admission to 
the army reveal the point now in mind. Twenty per 
cent of men examined have been rejected. Fifty per 
cent of those rejected have been rejected on account 
of nervous and mental infirmity. 

So a question is posed. It is not, Are we insane? It 
is rather, How sane are we? What is our state of 
mental health? As a matter of fact our mental infirmi­
ties are quite as numerous as our physical ailments. An 
honest diagnosis would state that we as individuals are 
dispersed intellectually. We do go in different direc­
tions in our thinking. Our thought, therefore, lacks 
consistency. Within split seconds we entertain con­
flicting ideas. This is dreadfully upsetting. If con­
tinued it paralyzes action and may throw one into 
contortions of intellectual agony. In varying degrees 
we are all scatter-brained. The result is that person-
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ally and nationally we lack in some degree that deci­
siveness which marks strong character. 

Sometimes the scatter-brain is restless. He cannot 
sit still in his mind. He lacks emotional stability. He 
is inclined to break down under strain and to blow up 
in excitement. These emotional disturbances are more 
frequent than intellectual strains. Most people are sub­
ject to feelings most' of the time and lack profound 
intellectual seriousness. 

What is the cu re? We feel the need for a cu re. 
One cannot be happy and efficient when intellectually 
dispersed and emotionally upset. A man always wants 
to be "at himself" and not "every which way." Fre­
quently one says, Now I must collect myself; I have 
"all gone to pieces"; I must bring myself together. 
Obviously the cure is something that will integrate our 
disintegrated selves. It is not enough that we should 
be men of parts, maybe brilliant parts; we must also 
be men of character. We must be men of principle. 
Integrity comes from a clearly understood and tena­
ciously held principle which applies to and controls and 
holds together all thoughts and feelings. The result is 
a man of character. Wherever he is, he is, as we say, 
"all there." 

The cure, therefore, is finding the north star in our 
intellectual firmament. "I will keep him in perfect 
peace whose mind is stayed on thee." It is in our minds 
that we achieve the peace that distinguishes happy and 
successful people. Mental peace comes from fixing one's 
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Capacity Enrollment Already 
Assured For 1944-45 

Heavy Advance Registration for Next Year-Alumnae Are.Urged to Send in 

Reservations for Relatives and Friends at Once 

T HE fame of Lindenwood's high scholastic standards 
and the many advantages it offers its students is 

spreading. Never before in the history of the college 
have there been so many advance registrations for the 
19-J.-J.-+5 college year. Guy C. Motley, secretary of the 
college and assistant to the President, has announced 
that more registrations for next year were on hand 
last month than have been received in past years in 
June and July. 

Lindenwood regrets that literally hundreds of 
applications for both the first and second semester of 
the 19-1-3--J.-J. college year could not be accepted. 

l\1r. Motley urges all alumnae who have relatives 
or friends who plan to attend Lindenwood next year to 
make their reservations as soon as possible. 

Two new members have been added to the college's 
faculty for the second semester. Dr. Marie Finger has 
been appointed Director of Student Guidance and Per­
sonnel to serve during the absence of Dr. Florence W. 
Schaper, now a Lieutenant in the WAVES. Dr. Fin­
ger succeeds Mrs. Mary Ellen Jacob, who resigned to 
join her husband, Major Samuel Sprigg Jacob, of the 
United States Army. 

Dr. Finger, who came to Lindenwood last month, 
was formerly a member of the faculty of the Illinois 
State Normal University. She was graduated from 
Lawrence College, Appleton, Wis., in 1925, received 
hrr master's degree in education at Northwestern Uni­
n·rsity in 1935, and her Ph. D. degree from North­
western in 1940. She has also done graduate work at 
the University of Wisconsin, the University of Cali­
fornia, the School of International Studies at Geneva, 
Switzerland, and the University of Washington. 

lVIiss Mary Marshall Miller has been named assist­
ant Director of Student Guidance and Personnel, and 
joined the faculty after the Christmas vacation. She 
was graduated from the University of Kansas in 1926 
and received her master's degree in Sociology from the 
University of Missouri in 1936. She was a member of 
the faculty of the St. Joseph, Mo., Junior College be­
fore coming to Lindenwood. 

Final examinations for the first semester began 
T anuarv 31 and the second semester will open on 
February 7. 

Lindenwood's Trio of Twins 

Three sets of twins are hri('ildcri11g hoth the 
faculty and studrnts on the rnmpus this year. 
From the left they are: Ruth mu/ Ruhy Walker, 

Elizabeth Jean and Joan Davis. and Lillie rmrl 
Lilla Latham. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Dr. Alice Linnemann Talks to 
St. Louis Lindenwood Club 

The November meeting of the St. Louis Linden­
wood Club was held on November 15 at the home of 
Mrs. M. McClure and her daughter Mrs. James B. 
Milligan, at 24 Southcote, York \Voods. Dr. Alice A. 
Linnemann, professor emeritus of art, spoke on "Pleas­
ure From Pictures and How to Achieve It" and Dr. 
Harry Morehouse Gage told the members of "Campus 
Activities." 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Lindenwood Alumna 
Speaks to Press Club 

Mrs. Campbell Alexander, (Louise \Vielandy, 
Class of '27) spoke at the initiation meeting of the 
Lindenwood Press Club on December 11. Mrs. Alex­
ander, who has published more than 100 short stories, 
gave the club members practical advice on writing for 
print and told how she has successfullv combined her 
career with managing a home. 
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Roll Call of the Classes 
of 1904 and 1897 

By KATHRYN HANKINS, Alumnae Secretar'y 

T HIS month we present news from and about mem­
bers of the classes of 1904 and 1897. The follow­

ing alumnae responded to the Alumnae Office's request 
for news about themselves: 

Class of 1904 
Henrietta McMillan, Central Hotel, Jefferson 

City, Mo.: "I am very happy to send personal informa­
tion to be used with others of the dear old class of 
1904. What a long time ago, and what cherished 
memories! However, my career since those earlier days 
has not been colorful or important, but I am at present, 
and have been since February of 1933, employed as 
receptionist in the office of the Attorney General, Mr. 
Roy McKittrick. I am also a licensed real estate 
operator." 

Robena Ming, Washington, Mo.: "I am at home 
with my mother, doing a homemaker's work." 

Lucile Greason (Mrs. Fay D. Bacon), 649 North 
Main St., Poplar Bluff, Mo.: "As a member of the 
class of 1904, I have nothing thrilling to report. I 
have been very happily married for 36 years. I have 
no children and have not engaged in any business." 

Hettiemay Wangelin (Mrs. Fred W. Schramm). 
848 Eastern Parkway, Louisville, Ky.: "Just trying to 
keep my home on an even keel while I give most of 
my time to the Red Cross, Canteen, Surgical Dress­
ings, and Blood Donor Center." 

Kathryn Linnemann, 305 Jefferson, St. Charles: 
"I truly feel that I am fast becoming one of the old 
landmarks, for I am still Librarian of the St. Charles 
Public Library and the organist at the Fifth Street 
Methodist Church. Both of these jobs carry with them 
many added outside activities. Greetings and all good 
wishes to the members of the Class of 190-t and the 
many other girls of yesterday whom I knew, especially 
those of the voice and violin departments who so 
graciously sang and played for me on numerous 

. " occasions. 
Flora Carr, Du Quoin, III.: "I am supervisor of 

vocal music in the high school and grades in Du Quoin." 
Juanita Nelle Ormiston ( Mrs. Mark Homan), 923 

Third St., Chillicothe, Mo.: "At present my son, who 
is a linotype operator on the Constitution Tribune at 
Chillicothe, and I live together. Before we came here I 
had worked for several years for the Macon Chronicle­
Herald in charge of the city subscription list. I have a 
daughter, Mrs. Caroline Ward living on a farm north-

east of Sedalia. She has two little girls." 

Four members of the class did not respond. The 
following members of the class are deceased: Maude 
Logsdon (Mrs. F. R. Wilson), Irene Pariera (Mrs. 
Irene Sanders.) 

Class of 1897 

One member of the Class of 1897 responded: 

Maude Taylor ( Mrs. Frank Middleton), Russell­
ville, Ark.: "My occupation is that of homemaker. I 
have one son and two lovely grandchildren. Mr son 
operates a Navy Cadet Flying School. My cordial 
good wishes to my friends of the Class of '97." 

The following members are deceased: Francrs 
Mahan (Mrs. Rowdybush), Emma Ardell Nixon. 
Janet Weber ( Mrs. L. E. Crandall). 

We do not have correct addresses for the fo!l0\1·ing 
members: Lulu Babcock ( Mrs. William Grayson). 
Gussie Freiderich ( Mrs. Belt), Constance Anna 
McCabe. 

This information came too late to be included in 
the Roll Call of the Class of 1896. Lida Bergen (Mrs. 
W. L. Gardner), 1259 Collins Ave., Topeka, Kan.: 
"I was married on October 16 to Wilbur L. Gardner 
and have become a homemaker again after conducting 
for five years The Moore Stationery Co., following 
my husband's ( Ralph F. Moore's) death. I have no 
children. I have taken my part in social wd club life 
and church work." 

The following in formation from the class of 1924 
came too late to use last month: 

Edna Evelyn Steele (Mrs. Marshall J. Bievenue). 
1333 Walton Avenue, St. Louis: "I have been working 
at the St. Louis Ordnance Plant, 4300 Goodfellow, as 
an under inspector for the last 22 months. My work 
is very interesting-inspecting Primes. I haven't any 
children-my husband was killed instantly August 31, 
1943. My mother and I live together at the abO\·e 
address." 

Katharine Moore ( Mrs. Lawrence J. Lippman). 
736 South Avenue, Springfield, Mo.: "I have a daugh­
ter Elinor, 16, and two sons-Daniel, 12, and Edgar. 
9. l\1y husband, with his brother, owns and operates 
Rail Haven Motor Court here in Springfield and a 
small job print shop. We have been married 17 years." 
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Lindenwood's Service Flag Now 
Has Fifty-six Stars 

T HE names of thirteen more Lindenwood alumnae 
have been added to the .college's service flag, repre­

senting all branches of the armed services. There are 
now fifty-six stars in the college's roll of honor. To 
make the alumnae war record complete, Lindenwood 
asks that news of graduates and former students no~, 
in service be sent to the editor of the Bulletin. 

Two Lindenwood graduates now hold ensign com­
missions in the United States Coast Guard Women's 
Reserve. Miss Doris Larimore, of Rogers, Ark., a 
member of the Class of '39, received her commission 
on September 17, 1943. Miss Sarah Davis Hedgecock, 
of Hampton, Iowa, was commissioned on June 23, 
1943. 

Miss Florence L. Harrison, of Wichita, Kan., a 
member of the Class of '30, holds a lieutenant's com­
mission in the Marine Corps Women's Reserve and 1s 
stationed at Camp Pendleton, Oceanside, Calif. 

Miss Brooks Ann Cole, of California, Mo., a 
member of the Class of '29, has enlisted in the WAVES 
and is now in the midshipman's school at South 
Hadley, Mass. 

Another member of the WAVES is Miss Ann 
Gardner, of Chicago, Ill., a member of the Class of 
'4-2, who is stationed at the Naval Air Station at San­
ford, Fla. Miss Gardner, who holds the rating of 
Specialist Technician, Third Class, is an instructor in 
instrument flying. 

Miss Charlotte Williams, of Little Rock, Ark., 
enlisted in the WAVES last September and is now 
attending the Officers Candidate School at Smith Col­
lege. Before enlisting she was chief clerk in the Medi­
cal Replacement Center at Camp Robinson. 

Two more alumnae have joined the American Red 
Cross. Miss Virginia Rugh, of Decatur, III., a member 
of the Class of '35, is now somewhere in the South 
Pacific with the Red Cross Overseas Recreation Serv­
ice. She entered the service last July and was sent 
overseas in November. Her address is: American Red 
Cross, A. P. 0. 929, c/o Postmaster, San Francisco, 
California. 

Miss Frances Hamacher, of Richmond, Mo., a 
member of the Class of '34, joined the Red Cross 
Hospital Recreation Service in February, 1943. She is 
now Senior Recreation Director at the Red Cross 
Station Hospital at Chanute Field, Ill. 

We received the news that Miss Jane Margaret 
Klingner, of Chanute, Kan., is now a second class petty 
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officer in the SPARS, in the same mail which brought 
the announcement of her marriage on November 20, 
at Chanute, to William Richard Miller, of the United 
States Navy Air Corps. Mrs. Miller is the daughter 
of Mr. and Mrs. Oliver A. Klingner, of Chanute, 
and was a member of the Class of '39. Matron of 
honor at the wedding was Mrs. William Golden, of 
Chanute, who was Cleo Cole, a classmate of the bride. 

Miss Aileen Stegall, of Seminole, Okla., a member 
of the Class of '39, is now overseas with the WACS. 
Her address is 6716 WAC Headquarters Company, 
A. P. 0., c/o Postmaster, New York. 

Miss Carol Lee Dycus, of Brownstown, III., a 
member of the Class of '37, has enlisted in the WAVES 
and is now at the Naval Training Radio School at 
Miami University, Oxford, Ohio. 

Miss Mary Joanne Morrill, of Chicago Heights, 
Ill., is serving in the WACS and is attached to the 
Signal Corps at large. Her address is 1706 New 
Hampshire Avenue, N. W., Washington, D. C. She 
attended Lindenwood in 194-1-42. 

Miss Janice M. Hanson, who attended Linden­
wood in 1940-4-1, is now a corporal in the Marine 
Corps \Vomen's Reserve and is stationed at Arlington, 
Va. Her address is: Company G, Building 6, Hender­
son Hall, Arlington. 

s 
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Kansas City Lindenwood 
Club Entertains Students 

The Kansas City Lindenwood Club entertained the 
Lindenwood students and their mothers from the Kan­
sas City area at a luncheon on January 10 at Hotel 
Muehlebach. Forty-eight members and guests attended. 
Mrs. Harry G. Waltner, Jr., ( Ruth Anna Laitner, 
Class of '24) secretary of the club writes that it is 
planned to invite the mothers of girls now in Linden­
wood to meet with the club and to become associate 
members. Hostesses for the luncheon were Mrs. 0. L. 
Berry, Mrs. Homer Neville, Mrs. C. D. Reynolds ancl 
l\1rs. \Valtn~·-. 

The club did not meet in December. The Novem­
ber meeting was held 011 November 8 at the Woman's 
City Club. Miss Lenore Anthony reviewed "So Little 
Time" by John P. Marquand. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Alumna Gives College 
Horticultural Membership 

Miss Eleanor Hill, of Tulsa, Okla., a member of 
the Class of '27, has given a year's membership in the 
American Horticultural Society to the Botany De­
partment of Lindenwood. Included in the membership 
is a subscription to the society's magazine. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Miss Mary Louise Black, 
College Dietitian Is Wed 

:Miss Mary Louise Black, Lindenwood's dietitian, 
was married to Kenneth Rauch Ahmann, on November 
25 at Independence, Kan. She is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Chester Black, of Independence. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Junior President 

Miss Donn/re Wehrle , of Eureka, 11.fo., icho is 
president of this year's Junior Class and dwir111n11 
of the Y. W. C. A. Cabinet. 

Lindenwood Evening Club 
Holds Christmas Party 

The St. Louis Lindenwood Evening Club held its 
Christmas party 011 December 7 at the Forest Park 
Hotel. Eleven air cadets from Jefferson College were 
guests of the club. The evening was spent playing 
games and singing Christmas carols. Miss Gladys 
Campbell was in charge of arrangements for the party. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

In Hall of Fame 

Miss Florence Barry, of Chicago, who has been 
named by the Linden Bark for the campus Hall of 
Fame. She is vice president of the Student Gov­
ernment Association and last year was president of 
the Junior Class. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Current Comment 
(Continued from page 2) 

mind and resting one's heart on The Eternal. In a 
changing world the changeless is, nevertheless, a fact. 

Lindenwood is not a retreat for the mentally in­
firm. It is a health center. It is a gymnasium for exer­
cise of the totality of powers which we call the sou 1 
of man. It is a place where students with the inquiring 
turn of mind may gain mental and spiritual health by 
finding answers to the prayer of all scholars in all 
fields of inquiry, "Open thou mine eyes that I may 
behold wondrous things out of thy law." Law within 
and law without prevails. Those who discover the law 
will be stable emotionally and dependable intellectually. 
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Dr. Gage Attends College 
Meeting in Chicago 

Dr. Harry Morehouse Gage, Lindenwood's presi­
dent, attended the ,meeting of the Board of Trustees of 
the College of Christian Education in Chicago re­
cently. 

Dr. Gage represented the college at the graduation 
exercises of Blewett High School in St. Louis last 
month and spoke at the annual meeting of the United 
Hebrew Temple in St. Louis 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Movie Star to Judge Linden 
Bark's Romeo Contest 

The staff of the Linden Bark has announced that 
top ranking Universal Picture actress will judge the 
college newspaper's annual Romeo contest this year. 
Every student is eligible to enter the picture of her 
"man of the moment" and the entries will be sent to 
Hollywood. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Freshman Class Elects Officers 
and Council Members 

Miss Sally Mitchell has been elected president of 
the Freshman Class for 19+3-+4. Miss Betty Jo Mcil­
vaine is vice president and Miss Mary Tillman is sec­
retary-treasurer. Freshman representatives on th<: 
Student Government Association are Miss Marie 
Szilagyi and Miss Celeste Salvo. 

Members of the Freshman Class Council are: N ic­
colls Hall , Ruth Stevenson, Joyce Robinson, Patricia 
Converse, Carolyn Hughes, Betty Jean Loerke, Pats~ 
Geary and Carolyn Hilligoss; from Irwin Hall, Col­
leen Rankin; from Ayres Hall, Anne Jefferies; from 
Butler Hall, Marian Clark, and from Sibley Hall, 
Jean Sterner and Lynn Powell. 

• ♦ ♦ 

MORE OR LESS PERSONAL 
Miss Peggy Lindsay, of Foreman, Ark., a member 

of the Class of '+3, is now doing war work at the 
Texarkana Ordnance Plant. 

Miss Jane Griswold, a member of the Class of '41. 
writes that she is now teaching English to Latin­
Americans at the English Language Institute at the 
University of Michigan. 

Mrs. George W. Krebs, of 85+0 High Dr., Kansas 
City, Mo., writes that her husband is now a test pilot 
with the North American Aviation Company. He 
previously spent nine months as a pilot for Pan-Ameri-

can Airways, flying from the west coast of Africa to 
India. Mrs. Krebs was Alice Neal, Class of '36. She 
was married to Mr. Krebs on December 26, 1942. 

Mrs. Dorothy A. Doerr has moved from Kirk­
wood, Mo., to Conway, Ark., where her husband, Har­
vey Doerr, is teaching in the Army's specialized train­
ing program at Hendrix College. They have two chil­
dren, Jackie, 6, and Sally Ann, 33/2. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Headed for Undenwood 

l11troduci11g two future LindenU'ood girls. At left 
is Nanry Dee, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. EdU'ard 
Fullenwider, of Magnolia, Ark. Mrs. Fullen­
wider was Kathleen Paschal, Class of '39. At right 
is Sharon Anne, daughter of Sergeant and Mrs. 
William W. RtJse, of Coronado, Calif. Sharon's 
111other u·as Jeanette Zeisler, Class of '41, and her 
grandmother is Mrs. Agnes Cnvn11ngh Zeisler, ser­
rrtarJ• to Prrsident Gage. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Miss Virginia Bauske, of Des Plaines, III., who 
was graduated from Lindenwood last June, is taking 
post-graduate work in journalism at Northwestern 
University and is on the staff of the student daily news­
paprr. 

Mrs. Truman J. Mathews, of +21 Deljado St .. 
Santa Fe, N. Mex., writes that she is serving as a 
Red Cross Nurses' Aide and is secretary of the Santa Fe 
Branch of the A.A. U. \V. She represents that organiza­
tion on the Coronado Camp and Hospital Council of 
the Red Cross. Mrs. Mathe,vs was Katherine C. Pence. 
Class of '23. 

Miss Margaret "Cotton" Cannon , of Louisville. 
Ky., a member of the Class of '42; is now a continuity 
,niter for a radio station in Louisville. Miss Cannon 
was the· originator of the "All Bark and No Bite" 
column in the Linden Bark and was advertising man­
ager of the Linden Leaves in her Senior year. 
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ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR 
WEDDINGS 

A Christmas bride was Miss Carol Jean Robinson, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Edward Temple Robinson, 
of Waterloo, Neb., and a member of the Class of '41. 
She chose December 23 for her marriage to Dougald 
Donald McLean of the Unitecl States Army, at 
\Vaterloo. 

On November 10, Miss Carolyn Vera English, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Walter Myron English, of 
Lafayette, Ind., and a member of the Class of '41, 
was married to Lieut. Roger E. Valentine of the 
Unitecl States Army, at Lafayette. 

Miss Hetty Jane Brewster, daughter of Col. and 
Mrs. Edwin Stewart Brewster, of San Antonio, Texas, 
and a member of the Class of '42. chose October 23 
for her marriage to Lieut. James Richard Pendergrast 
of the United States Anny, at San Antonio. 

Miss Helen Claudine Davenport, daughter of Mrs. 
Myrtle Davenport, of Detroit, Mich., and a member 
of the Class of '31, was married to \Villiam Ivy John­
son on September 11 at Detroit. 

An October bride was Miss Catherine Joyce 
Ganssle, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Waldorf Louis 
Ganssle, of Salina, Kan., and a member of the Class 
of '39. She was married on October 23 at Salina to 
James Robert Hunt. Miss l\1ary Helen St. Clair. 
Class of '+I, and Miss J can Anderson, Class of '39. 
now both of St. Louis attended the wedding. Mr. and 
Mrs. Hunt are now at home at 246 Swede Rd., l\1id­
land, Mich. 

l\iliss l\Iaq.?;uerite Oliver Dearmont, daughter of 
Russell Lee Dearmont, of St. Louis, a member of 
Lindcnwood's Board of Directors, was married on 
December 20 at Cape Girardeau, Mo., to Ceylon 
Smith Lewis, Jr., of the United States Army. Miss 
Deannont is a member of the Class of '40. Her sister. 
Miss Sally Dearmont, is president of the Student Go,·­
ernment Association this year. 

On November 10 in Ne\\" York City, Miss Evalyn 
Pierpoint, dau~hter of Mr. and Mrs. \V. L. Pierpoint. 
of Omaha, Neb., was married to the Rev. John Glan­
ville Gill. For the last two years Miss Pierpoint has 
lived in New York where she has studiecl portrait 
painting. For the last year she held a position with 
the War Department at Governor's Island. The Rev. 

Mr. Gill is pastor of the Second Parish Church at 
Hingham, Mass. 

Miss Mary Catherine Stebbins, the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. H. F. Stebbins, of La Grange, Ill., and 
a member of the Class of '38, was married to J amcs 
Warren of the United States Army on December 3 
at La Grange. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Hope of Tomorrow 

At left is Janet Ann, 28-111onths-old daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Braeuninger, of 
A thens, Ill. Janet's mother u·as Doris A chelpohl, 
Class of '28. At right is Gene August, 2-year-old 
son of Lieut. and Mrs. Kermit Westerfeld, of 
Farragut, Idaho. Mrs. Westerfeld was Alice 
Belding, Class of '39. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Miss Ruth Thygeson, of Nebraska City, Neb., a 
member of the Class of '35, chose November I 7 for her 
marriage to Robert De Wald Lipscomb at Nebraska 
City. They are now at home at 1102 West California 
St., Urbana, Ill. 

Miss Elisabeth Pinkerton, daughter of Mrs. Finley 
C. Pinkerton, of St. Louis, and a member of the Class 
of '30, was married 011 July 25 at San Francisco, Calif., 
to Coxswain Gerald Leighty, of the United States 
Coast Guard. They are now living Ill San Francisco. 

A November bride was Miss Helen Elizabeth 
Murray, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Chaffin l\1urray 
of Marceline, Mo., whose marriage to Elmer 1\1. 
Nester of the United States Na val Reserve took place 
November 29 in Kansas City, Mo. Mrs. Nester at­
tended Lindenwood 1932-34. 

On December 22 at Clayton, Mo., Miss Dorothy 
Gertrude Miller, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. Leslie 
Miller, 8145 Kingsbury Ave., and a member of the 
Class of '40, was married to Paul August Reitz, a 
Lieutenant in the United States Marine Corps. 
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ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR 
Miss Billie Varee Fouts, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 

Joseph William Fouts of Woodland Park, Hazard, 
Ky., was married to William Garrard Holt, Jr., of 
the United States Army Air Force, November 12 in 
Lexington, Ky. Mrs. Holt was a member of the Class 
of '43. 

On December 23 Miss Wilda Curtis Wise, daugh­
ter of Mrs. Hugh J. Wise , 5628 Enright Ave., St. 
Louis, was married to Wallace R. Stacey of the United 
States Army. Mrs. Stacey was a member of the 
Class of '37. 

Miss Mary Louise Knell, daughter of Mrs. Frank 
W. Knell of Carthage, Mo., and James Thomas 
Colvin of the United States Army, were married 
December 2 in Oberlin, Kan. Mrs. Colvin was a 
member of the Class of '39. 

The wedding of Miss Marie Elizabeth Gierse and 
Leonard Ellis Fain took place in Detroit, Mich., 
December 26. Mrs. Fain, the daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Gierse, will make her home at 9620 
Northlawn Ave., Detroit. 

Miss Mimi Hanna, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Robert Burns Hanna was married December 27 to 
Lieutenant James Robert Barnett, of the Army Air 
Corps, in Independence, Kan. Mrs. Barnett attended 
Lindenwood 1937-43. 

On December 3 at Oklahoma City, Miss Mary 
Elizabeth Falter and Lieutenant Wilfred Mabry 
Avery of the United States Army were married. Mrs. 
Avery, the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Edwin W. H. 
Falter, 1401 N. Penn St., Oklahoma City, was a 
member of the Class of '39. 

The wedding of Miss Eloise Edington McCaus­
len and Lieutenant John 0. Jen kins, Jr., of the 
United States Naval Air Corps, took place in the 
Westminster Presbyterian Church at Steubenville, 
Ohio, June 16. Mrs. Jenkins is making her home with 
her mother at 1635 Westwood Ave., Columbus 8, 
Ohio, while her husband is on active sea duty. 

Miss Rena Elaine Eberspacher, daughter of Dr. 
and :Mrs. Frederick John Eberspacher, of Pana, III .. 
chose December 24 for her marriage to Clyde Sterling 
Hale, an Ensign in the United States Navy, at San 
Diego, Cal. Mrs. Hale was graduated from Linden­
wood last June. 

Lindenwood Children 

These attractive children are the son and daughter 
of Mr. and A1rs. E. E. Selden, of 346 West Ver­
non Avenue, Phoenix, Ariz·. Robert is 7 and his 
sister, Kathie Lenore, is 4. Mrs. Selden was 
Pricilla Calder, Class of '24. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

BIRTHS 
A future Lindenwood girl is Helen Elizabeth Jones, 

who was born on September 19 to Mr. and Mrs. L. D. 
Jones, of Moberly, Mo. Mrs. Jones was Christina 
McCoy, Class of '28. 

A daughter, who has been named Janet Wood, was 
born on October 30 to Mr: and Mrs. William T. 
Miller, of 6617 Washington Blvd., University City, 
Mo. Her mother, who was Evelyn Brown, was a 
member of the Class of '36. 

Judith Ann is the name of the daughter born on 
October 27 to Sergeant and Mrs. John W. Marvel. 
of 3640 Thirty-ninth St., N. W., Washington, D. C. 
Mrs. Marvel was Janet Evans, Class of '39. 

A son, who has been named Charles Robert, was 
born on October 23 to Captain and Mrs. Robert 
Anthony Trenkle, of 9109 Antoville Drive, Berwyn, 
Md. Mrs. Trenkle was Patricia Mulligan, Class 
of '37. 

A son, James Moore, was born December 18 to 
Mr. arid Mrs. Clark B. Smith, 813 East North St., 
Morris, Ill. Mrs. Smith is the former Margaret 

Moore. 
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BIRTHS 
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Belt, of Elizabethtown, 

Ky., announce the birth of a son on October 24. Mr. 
Belt is now in the armed forces overseas. Mrs. Belt, 
who was Wilma Conner, was a member of the Class 
of '39. 

A son, who has been named George Getman, was 
born on September 17 to Mr. and Mrs. George J. 
Hooper, of 1430 South Cheyenne Street, Tulsa, Okla. 
His mother was Virginia Getman, Class of '28. 

Mr. and Mrs. Roy B. Munroe, of 1955 W. Nine­
ty-first Street, Chicago, Ill., announce the birth of a 
son, who has been named James Platt, on October 20. 
Mrs. Munroe was Allison Platt, Class of '30. 

Mr. and Mrs. Dan G. Hofmann, of 1605 Castle 
Court, Houston, Texas, announce the adoption of a 
daughter who has been named Sharon Lea. Mrs. 
Hofmann, who was Jacqualine Vanderluur, was a 
member of the Class of '32. 

Mary Dale is the name selected for the daughter 
born on November 23 to the Rev. and Mrs. F. F. 
Jones, of 324 West Las Cruess St., Las Cruess, 
N. Mex. Mrs. Jones was Hilda Culver, Class of '29. 

A daughter, who has been named Susan, was born 
on November 17 to Dr. and Mrs. D. L. Bishop, of 
422 Grace St., Flint, Mich. Mrs. Bishop was Virginia 
Green, Class of '32. 

A clever hand-painted announcement with "Carl 
Frederick Kasten" on gay building blocks tells of the 
birth of that young man to Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. 
Kasten on October 19. Mrs. Kasten, formerly Betty 
Faxon of the Class of '38, is living at 525 Belden Ave., 
Chicago. 

Linda Lee is the name chosen for the daughter 
born on December 9 to Major and Mrs. E. Albert 
Lucke, 1315 N. 53rd St., Omaha, Neb. Mrs. Lucke, 
the former Ruth Correa, of the Class of '29, is the 
mother of two other daughters, Ruth Ann, 8, and 
Mary Louise, 5. 

Catherine Gene, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Solon 
Wright, Jr., 1032 E. 34th St., Tulsa, Okla., arrived 
November 17. Mrs. Wright, who was Rosine Saxe, 
was a member of the Class of '32. 

A small news-sheet, the "Thomasson Crier," tells 
of the birth of Nelson Thomasson, IV, on November 
2-+ to Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Thomasson, III. His 
mother was Betty Sue Cantrell, Class of '38. Young 
Nelson has a sister, In die Sue, age 3, and his home is 
145 Scenic Rd., Springfield, Pa. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

IN MEMORIAM 
We record with deep regret the death of Mrs. 

L. C. Funkhouser, of the Evanshire Hotel, Evanston, 
Ill., on January 3. Mrs. Funkhouser was one of Lin­
denwood's oldest and most prominent alumnae, and 
for many years had been an active member of the 
Chicago Lindenwood Club. Mrs. Funkhouser, who 
was Eugenie Mermod, was a member of the Class of 
1880. She was a member of an old St. Louis family. 
Her father was one of the founders of the Mermod, 
Jaccard Jewelry Co. Lindenwood extends its sincere 
condolences to the members of her family and to her 
wide circle of friends. 

Lindenwood extends its deepest sympathy to Mrs. 
Charles F. Martin, of Tulsa, Okla., whose husband , 
Lieut. Charles Francis Martin, III, of the United 
States Marine Corps, was killed on November 14, 
1943. They were married last August 28. Mrs. 
Martin was Mary Jane Rabon, Ciass of '37. 

The deepest sympathy of Lindenwood's alumnae 
and faculty is extended to Mrs. Alice Gay, of Pitts­
burg, Kan., whose husband, Robert A. Gay, was killed 
in the crash of an American Airlines plane near Center­
ville, Tenn., last October 15. Mrs. Gay was Alice 
Lavon Williams, Class of '35. 

♦ ♦ ♦ 

Lindenwood Alumna 
Works for the FBI 

A Lindenwood alumna, Miss Charlotte Dalin, of 
Ottumwa, Iowa, is now a member of the world famous 
Federal Bureau of Investigation and is stationed in 
Washington, D. C. She joined the FBI over a year 
ago and writes that she "wouldn't trade jobs for any 
in the world." 

"I have traveled a long way in the last year," she 
adds, "through several sections and different types of 
work and have finally reached the place I like best. I 
am out of the criminal work almost entirely and am 
in the administrative section. I think that Dr. Gregg 
and I could vie with each other with stories about the 
"graveyard shift," for that is where I started too. 

"I live in what used to be the Egyptian Embassy 
in Washington and I expect to see some discarded 
mummies lying around, but so far none have been 
spotted." 


